CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Cwmdu Village Hall on 13th August 2015 at 1900hrs.
Present were Vice Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs C Morfett, FJ Morgan, RDH Jackson, S McLennan, AA Harries and the Clerk – RAB Doak.  
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs K West and T Sinnett, 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations made. 
Minutes   of the meeting held at the Bwlch Village Hall on 2nd July 2015 were confirmed and signed.
Matters Arising

1. Five Councils Liaison Meeting. The Cwmdu and District Community Council hosted the Five Councils Liaison Meeting at the Bwlch Village Hall at 1900hrs on Thursday 16th July 2015. The Agenda included a written update on Maes-y-Ffynnon Day Care Centre, a talk by the Friends of Crickhowell Library, a review of the Five Councils Meetings, the Proposed Closure of the Welsh Medium Stream at Brecon and a briefing on the Fforest Fawr Geopark. The Clerk distributed a report of the meeting to all Council Clerks and all Cwmdu and District Community Councillors. The Clerk was asked to write to PCC with the Councillors queries about Maes-y-Ffynnon and received a reply on 6th August 2015, which he copied to the other Clerks and our Councillors. The next Five Councils Liaison Meeting will be hosted by Llangynidr Community Council on Tuesday 3rd November 2015.
2. St John’s Close Tretower. The Clerk was asked to write to the Housing Officer, PCC to ask for confirmation that the letters had been sent to the landowner with instructions to remove the gate and replace the council fence at the end of the cul-de-sac in St John’s Close.
3. Bwlch War Memorial. The Clerk was asked to write to the police again to confirm that the Council wanted a copy of the police report into the accident when it was completed to be able to claim from the car driver’s insurance to repair the memorial. The Clerk informed the Councillors that there was an advertisement in the March edition of the Clerk & Councils Direct publication about War Memorial Cleaning and other maintenance work and details of a similar company in the Abergavenny Chronicle. The Clerk wrote to both companies and read out their replies. The Councillors decided to wait until the memorial has been repaired before arranging long term improvements to the memorial.
4. Email 27th June 2015 Mr Stewart Lawrie-Jessop stating that he had been on the Council website and that the latest minutes on there were from 27th January 2015. The Clerk replied and explained that the CRIC website administrator was trying to sort out the uploading problem. This has been sorted now and the Council’s Minutes have been uploaded onto the website.

Highways
1.Footpath to Gate Shop in Bwlch. Mr Adam Parry, Senior Engineering Technician sent the Council a review form to be completed now that the footpath has been installed. Cllr T Sinnett completed the review on behalf of the Council and reported that the work was generally satisfactory but there were some Health and Safety issues with the workforce. He also stated that the wall needed to be cleared of brambles and branches. Mr Parry replied that the Council had rebuilt part of the wall at the Councils expense and that the landowner should be asked to carry out some repair work to the wall, particularly behind the bus shelter. Cllr S McLennan stated he would deal with it.
2. Plainings on the U503 verge (the road from Cwmdu Church to the caravan site). The Clerk wrote to Mr Jones to check on the work requested for this road. An email reply from PCC on 22nd June 2015 informed the Council that the job for the verges on this road was on the waiting list and once staff  become available they will carry out the work. 
3. Cllr Mrs JE Block informed the Council that the surface under the new equipment in the Cwmdu Playground was being raised by the grass which was long overdue in being cut by PCC. The Clerk had a meeting in the playground with the Outdoor Recreation Officer who inspected the surface and informed the Clerk that it had been damaged by the Council grasscutters who had the machines set too low. He would inform the contractors to adjust the machines and arrange for the broken surface material to be replaced.
4. Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting asked if anything was being done about the dog fouling problems in Chapel Lane Tretower, which had been reported by Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft on 9th March 2015. Cllr Mrs DWV Cracroft spoke to a PCC officer who arranged for anti-dog fouling notices to be put in place.

5. It was reported that the Priority sign near Cefn Moel Close in Bwlch on the approach road from Llangorse could not be seen because of the overgrown hedges. Cllr S McLennan stated he would deal with this.
6. Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting reported that the hedges needed cutting near Rock Cottage in Tretower.

Correspondence
1. Email 10th August 2015 PCC with details of Environment and Sustainable Development Directorate Small Scale Project Funding Applications 2015-16. Forwarded to CSEG and Allotment Society Steering Group.
2. Email 10th August 2015 Powys Teaching Health Board with details of the AGM to be held on 17th September 2015 at the Royal Welsh Showground.

3. Email 1st August 2015 Powys Health and Well Being Action Group Newsletter No 2 for June / July 2015.
4. Email 6th August 2015 PCC with a consultation 10th – 31st August 2015 about three weekly rubbish collections being considered by PCC. Email copied to all Councillors and posters will be placed in the Village Notice Boards.

5. Email 6th August 2015 from Senior Manager Social Care Delivery in answer to the query about Maes-y-Ffynnon. Email copied to all Councillors and the other Council Clerks.
6. Email 4th August 2015 with a survey from the Dyfed – Powys Police Commissioner. To be forwarded to all Councillors.
7. Email 7th August 2015 with the PAVO’s ebriefing for August 2015.

8. Email 12th August 2015 with the Welsh Academy of Arts newsletter Summer 2015.

9. Email 5th August 2015 from BBNPA with a survey about the Fforest Fawr Geopark.
10. Letter Brecon Advice Centre with the Annual Report for 2014-15 and request for financial assistance. £100.00 donation agreed.
11. One Voice Wales Emails / Letters. 
A. Email 12th August 2015 with attached Legal Topic Notes from NALC concerning Procurement and Public Contract Regulations.
B. Letter 11th August 2015 with the nine motions being put forward at the OVW AGM on Saturday 3rd October 2015.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails / letters received from 3rd July to 29th July 2015 for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent. Several emails were forwarded to Councillors for their information.
Planning

1. Planning Applications 15/11960/FUL and 15/11961/LBC – 19/03/2015 – “Conversion of barn to create 2 holiday units” at Upper Gaer Farm, Cwmdu. The Clerk replied with the Council’s comments on 03/04/2015. BBNPA letters dated 22/06/2015 and 18/06/2015 gave permission for these applications.

2. Planning Application 15/12482/FUL – 22/07/2015 – “Outdoor Riding Arena” at Land Adjacent to Coed Y Bryn, Bwlch. Extension given to reply by 17/08/2015.

3. Planning Application 15/12515/FUL – 04/08/2015 – “Single storey extension to the existing dwelling providing a lobby and shower room” at Castle Cottage, Cathedine, Brecon. Reply required by 25/08/2015.

4. Planning Applications 15/12511/FUL and 15/12462/LBC – 05/08/2015 – “Replace velux windows for velux conservation windows in outshut roof at rear of house, install 3 new conservation windows in main roof of house and removal of brick chimney stack from top of stone chimney” at Church Villa, Cwmdu. Reply required by 26/08/2015.
Accounts
1. Viking Direct - £146.60
2. Brecon Advice Centre - £100.00

Proposed by Cllr FJ Morgan and Seconded by Cllr Mrs C Morfett.  Carried.

3.  Bank Balance  - £5566.79 – Council - £3816.79  and  Section 106 - £1750.00  Section 106  Grant Money–  £4000 less Legal fees £1025, Donation to  Bwlch Village Hall - £1000 – Playing Fields and Allotment Rent  - £225.00 Balance of £1750.00 
Cwmdu School Playing Fields and Allotments 
The Clerk has not had a reply from the contractor about moving and installing the climbing frame so he wrote to Stephan Butcher, the Outdoor Recreation Officer to ask for advice and met him at the playing fields. He emailed the contractor again with a copy to Stephan Butcher. The Councillors were concerned about using the climbing frame as it would not be possible to get a ROSPA Inspection and Safety report. It was decided to wait and see what response was received from the contractor and the Outdoor Recreation Officer.

The Clerk was advised to get a local contractor to fill in the potholes and discuss the shared costs with the Art School.

An email from Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting who attended the steering group meeting asked that the Clerk write to David Pritchard, PCC to inform him that the allotment society wanted to sink a borehole and as PCC was the landlord did the society need permission to do this. The Clerk sent PCC’s reply to Ian Brooks.
The Clerk was to ask the steering group for a copy of their public liability insurance certificate.

Councillors Points            
None
Meeting Closed at 2020hrs. 
